
Adams County Fire District Nov. 13, 2019 Meeting Report 

There were 17 calls listed for the month, one call listed was for the Town of Adams 

The Chief reported that engines 302 and 311 did not pass the DOT inspection and require major repairs 
to the brake systems.  

All pumps were tested and problems have been corrected and now all pass. It costs $625 per truck to 
have the pumps tested. We will be looking for less costly options.  

There was a balance of $182,791.92 for the major equipment fund. We have been told by the Chief that 
there is a concern as to how long we can continue to “fix” the older engines. 

The firefighters installed 103 smoke detectors in homes in the fire district. The smoke detectors were 
donated by the Red Cross.  

Enbridge has notified the Adams County Fire District that a $5,000 grant that Board member Euclide had 
applied for will be awarded to the District. The grant was to help pay for a backup generator for the Fire 
Station.  

The Fire Fighters will be having a Christmas Party on Dec. 14th  

The Fire Station will be used for car seat inspection by the Adams County Health and Human services 
Dept.  

 

 


